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APRIL LUNCHEON MEETING 

 Date: Tuesday, April 11, 2017 
 
 Place: Hilary J. Boone Center, UK Campus 
 
 Social Time:  11:00 a.m. 
 Luncheon: 11:30 a.m. 
 Program 12:30 p.m. 
 
 Speaker: Doug Boyd  

 
Topic: “Play, Record, Pause:  How Technology is 

Changing the Practice and Purpose of Oral 
History” 

 
Business Meeting:  1:00 p.m. 

 APRIL 11 LUNCHEON MENU 
Center salad: artisan greens, tomatoes, artichokes,  

cucumbers, pickled carrots, sunflower seeds and balsamic 
vinegar 

Kentuckyaki salmon with honey-soy glaze 
Black rice 

Shiitake and bok choy stir fry 
Key lime meringue tart with candied citrus 

Choice of beverage  
Substitutions are possible only for dietary allergies or  

religious/lifestyle restrictions.  
 
Note:  The Staff of Hilary J. Boone Center appreciates the 
efforts of UKAEF members to carpool when possible.   
Contact Board members to help you find colleagues who are 
willing to assist you in getting to the Sept., Nov., Feb. and 
April meetings if you require transportation. 

ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
Doug Boyd Ph.D. serves as the Director of the Louie B. Nunn Center for Oral History at the University of  Kentucky 
Libraries and is the current president of the Oral History Association.  Boyd manages the Oral History in the Digital 
Age collaborative initiative publishing current best practices and models for collecting, curating and disseminating 
oral histories.  Additionally, Boyd leads the team at the University of Kentucky that envisioned, designed and imple-
mented the open source and free OHMS system, which synchronizes text with audio and video online. Recently, 
Boyd created the open source digital transfer tool Exactly for safely transferring born-digital archival material to an 
archive. 
 Boyd is the co-editor (with Mary A. Larson) of the book Oral History and Digital Humanities: Voice, Access, and 
Engagement published by Palgrave MacMillan in 2014, and he is the author of the book Crawfish Bottom:  
Recovering a Lost Kentucky Community which was published in August 2011 by the University Press of Kentucky.  
He authors the blog Digital Omnium: Oral History, Archives, and Digital Technology and is the author of numerous  
articles pertaining to oral history, archives and digital technologies. 
 In addition to writing, Boyd co-hosts and co-produces The Wisdom Project podcast, co-hosts the Saving Stories 
radio program and podcast on Lexington’s NPR station WUKY, and he recently served as Executive Producer on 
the documentaries Kentucky Bourbon Tales: Distilling the Family Business and Quest for the Perfect Bourbon.   
 Previously, Doug Boyd managed the Digital Program for the University of Alabama Libraries, served as the Direc-
tor of the Kentucky Oral History Commission, and prior to that worked as the Senior Archivist for the oral history 
collection at the Kentucky Historical Society.   Doug Boyd received his Ph.D. and M.A. degrees in Folklore from 
Indiana University and his B.A. degree in History from Denison University in Granville, Ohio. 

TAYLOR ARTS AND SCIENCES BUILDING AT UK 
Dean Mark Lawrence Kornbluh will welcome UKAEF members on their April 11th tour of the Taylor Arts and Sci-
ences Building explaining how he envisions this latest campus addition will enliven science education at UK with 
 state-of-the-art biology and chemistry laboratories that include advanced instruments for students to observe and 

experience; 
 learning spaces that pair advanced undergraduate students with graduate students and faculty; 
 flat classrooms with movable work spaces; 
 IT-enabled classrooms that offer visualizations and simulations; and 
 a myriad of informal learning spaces that facilitate interaction and knowledge exchange. 
Plan to hike to Taylor ASB after the April 11, 2017 lunch to experience the new learning space firsthand. It is 
an easy two-block walk from the Boone Center. 



PRESIDENT’S COLUMN 
by Tom Miller 

As we think of tax season, April is an important reminder 
that the philanthropic arm of the University of Kentucky  
Association of Emeriti Faculty is our Fellowship Program.  
Our UKAEF Board wishes to extend a sincere appreciation 
to members who continue to contribute every year to our 
fellowship fund. Our Fellowship Program Chair Tom  
Mullaney shared that we had close to 50 applications from 
across the University of Kentucky competing for 2016-17 
fellowship awards. Please remember that 100% of every  
dollar contributed goes toward the fellowships with 
no overhead and is fully tax deductible.  Jim Chapman, who 
is our Treasurer, shared that our members’ fellowship  
program donations for 2016-17 are about the same as last 
year’s. 
 As a group of professional peers, there are several  
benefits to UKAEF membership. First and foremost is the 
benefit of collective advocacy. When problems or questions 
arise like retirement benefits, parking privileges, health care 
or representation in discussions about University affairs,  
knowledgeable UKAEF representatives speak on our behalf. 
For example, UKAEF members represent the interests of 
Association members and all retirees on the University  
retiree benefits committee and on the Faculty Senate where 
the Association president has full voting rights. Members 
also profit from the four luncheon programs held each year 
at the Hilary J. Boone Center. Knowledgeable, engaging 
speakers address us on diverse topics. These luncheon  
programs also provide a forum for maintaining friendships 
and making new acquaintances. 
 Being mindful of the importance of our health and related 
research, UKAEF informs members about volunteer  
opportunities that enable them to continue contributing to 
the community. As examples, members participate in  
research studies conducted by the Sanders-Brown Center on 
Aging, serve the visually handicapped as readers at Central 
Kentucky Radio Eye, and work with economically  
disadvantaged youth in the community. We staff our own 
committees and plan and coordinate our own programs and 
activities so there is minimum overhead. Dues are $20 for 
the academic year which runs from Sept. 1 to Aug. 31 each 
year and includes membership for spouses. There is an  
additional charge for lunches at the program meetings and 
there is also the opportunity to contribute to the scholarship 
fund. We very much appreciate your membership and will 
continue to provide a vibrant environment for our emeriti 
faculty.  

Susan Abbott-Jamieson 
David Allen 
Jody Bosomworth 
Bradley Canon 
Austin Cantor 
James Chapman 
Del Collins 
C. Milton Coughenour 
Donald Cross 
Donald Diedrich 
Roland Duell 
Lee Edgerton 
Charles Ellinger 
Paul Freytag 
George Gadbois, Jr. 
Art Gallaher 
Thomas Garrity 
Norman Goodman 
William Green 
Andrew Grimes 

Theodore Guiglia 
David Johnson 
Michael Kennedy 
Gretchen LaGodna 
Thomas Lillich 
Alan Jack McAllister 
Frank Miller 
Thomas Miller 
Jane Phillips 
Gerald Roth 
Stanley Saxe 
Malcolm Siegel 
John Shaw 
Timothy Sineath 
Robert Stroup 
Seetha Subramanian 
Dorothy Swintosky 
Patricia Wilson 
William Witt 

Dean’s List 
$50-$199 

Billie Abies 
Gail Carpenter 
Richard Clayton 
Henry Cole 
Belva Collins 
Enedino Corales 
Donald Falace 
Sue Fosson 
Donald Frazier 

Robert French 
Linda Gorman 
John Greenway 
Bryan Hall 
Curtis Harvey 
Charles Haywood 
Sarah Henry 
Carolyn Holmes 
Linda Levstik 

Honor Roll 
$5-$49 

Donors made gifts In Honor of 
James Martin 
Dan Reedy 

Johnathan Ransom Abbott 
Raymond Betts 
David Blythe 
Peter Bosomworth 
Ralph Carpenter 
A.Lee Coleman 
Emmett Costich 
Reta Coughenour 
T. Z. Csaky 
Marcia Dake (1st Dean, College 
of Nursing) 
Layton Davis 
Elizabeth Dickey 
Joe Engelberg 

Terry Green 
Robert W. Kiser 
James Kuder 
Teri Lear 
David Payne 
Joseph E. Pival 
Joseph W. Pival 
Gopa Rao 
Swarnamukhi Rao 
Barbara Roth 
Victoria Schankula 
Lee Sigelman 
Marjorie Stewart 
Ed Todd 

Donors made above gifts In Memoriam of the following:  

Cum Laude 
$200+ 

Ronda Connaway 
Herbert Massey 
Thomas Mullaney 

Diana Rast 
Robert Straus 
James Yates 

FELLOWSHIP FUND CONTRIBUTORS 
Thank you for all contributions to the UKAEF Fellowship Fund. 
Members’ gifts totaled $5,025 for 2016-17. 

Dean’s List (continued) 
$5-$49 

John Lihani 
Loys Mather 
Jean Pival 
Lawrence Prybil 
Donald Ralph 
Carol Riker 
Terry Rothgeb 
Edgar Sagan 
Lyle Sendelin 

Louis Shain 
Elizabeth Taylor 
Sidney Ulmer 
Lane Veltkamp 
John van Willigen 
Shien (Jim T.) Wang 
M. O’Neal Weeks 
Judith Worrell 



IN MEMORIAM, Winter  2016-2017 

“Good teaching is forever and the  
teacher is immortal.”  –Jesse Stuart 

 Antonio S. Anzures, Student Health Services 
 Albert Brown, Dentistry 
 George H. Gadbois, Jr.*, Political Science 
 Thomas Greider, Interdepartmental Natural Resources & Con-

servation Management 
 John W. Hall, Kinesiology and Health 
 Michael H. Harris, Library Science 
 Donald Marion Soule, Economics 
 David Stevens, Orthopaedics 
 Patricia Tuttle DVM, spouse of John Tuttle, Animal Sciences 

NEW MEMBERS, 2016-17 

Martha F. Greenwood Cassidy 
Donald A. Gross 

Linda Levstik 
Thomas J. Nieman 
Schuyler Robinson 

Douglas Smith 
Mark Stuhlfaut 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 3/21/17, UK Choristers & UK Men’s Chorus Spring Concert, 
SCFA, 7:30 

 3/24/17, UK Symphony Orchestra All American: Cliff Jackson 
plays Rhapsody in Blue, SCFA, 7:30 

 3/28/17, UK Women’s Choir & Choristers Spring Concert, 
SCFA, 7:30 

 4/2/17, Thy Will Be Done Easter Classical Musical, Christ the 
King Cathedral, 4:00-6:00 

 4/9/17, UK Percussion Ensemble, SCFA, 3:00 

 4/13/17, UK Jazz Ensemble, SCFA, 7:30 

 4/14/17, Lexington Philharmonic: Beethoven’s Symphony I, 
Brahm’s Concert for Violin & Cello, Maxwell Davies An Ork-
ney Wedding at Sunrise, SCFA, 7:30 

 4/17/17, UK Philharmonia Spring Concert, SCFA, 7:30 

 4/21/17, UK Symphony Orchestra & UK Choirs: Russian 
Spectacular, SCFA, 7:30 

 4/23/17, UK Concert & UK Symphony Band Concert, SCFA, 
7:30 

 4/27/17, John Inazu, “Confident Pluralism: Surviving & Thriv-
ing through Deep Differences, Chautauqua Lectures at Eastern 
Kentucky University, O’Donnell Hall of Whitlock Bldg, 521 
Lancaster, Richmond, 7:30 

 5/11/17, 10th Annual Big Band Showcase (Jazz), SCFA, 7:30 

 5/12/17, Lexington Philharmonic – Gershwin & Tao, SCFA, 
7:30 

UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, 2016-2017 

 
NAME       SPOUSE’S NAME       

Dept./Col.               

Address                

Zip+4     Tel.          

E-mail address (please include, if you have one)           

   2016-17 Dues*     $20 (includes spouse or partner)                    New member_______ Renewal_________ 

 

My contribution to the Fellowship Fund*$_____________ in memory/honor of       

    *Make check for membership dues and /or fellowship donation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   
Mail form and check(s) to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

    

Please make sure to check the mailing label to see if you have already paid this year’s membership dues before sending in this application. 

UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
LUNCHEON RESERVATION TUESDAY, APRIL 11, 2017 

 
I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for   reservation(s) at $25.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

EMAIL:             
 

Necessary Change in Menu Choice:             

Intolerance/Allergic reaction/Religious reason:             

I (we) need transportation.    Address:              Tel:      
  *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   

Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 
(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Monday, March 27, 2017. 
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